The CGA’s Dean of Turfgrass Management

The Carolinas Golf Association wasthefirst state/regional golf associationto offer an
agronomy service to its member clubs, starting in 1982, and currently is one of only three
associationsto do so. Perhaps more important isthe fact that this critical serviceisfree of
chargeto CGA member clubs, excluding expenses.

The cornerstone of the CGA’ sagronomy serviceisthestaff. Dr. Carl Blake of Raleigh,
N.C. visited CGA clubsfor 15 years. Inthe process, he becamealegend for hisexpertiseand
his sense of humor. Dr. Blake retired after the 1997 season, and the CGA agronomy service
has not missed a beat.

Dr. Leon Lucasof Apex, NC becamethe CGA'’ s second staff agronomist in 1998 and hit
the turf running. “ This has been awholelot of fun,” Dr. Lucassaid. “I enjoy visiting clubs
and working with superintendents, their staffs and club members.”

A native of Halifax County in North Carolina, Dr. Lucas gained degreesin plant pathol-
ogy from North Carolina State University and the University of California. He owns four
patents. Dr. Lucasreturned to NCSU in 1968 as afaculty member in hisfavorite department.
During ensuing years of teaching and writing, he gained expertise in turf diseases. Among
his past students are current faculty membersin Clemson University’ sturfgrass department.

Not at al ironically, Dr. Lucas sends histurfgrass sasmplesto North Carolina State and
Clemson for analyses. “ These arethe best turfgrass management schoolsin the Carolinas,”
he said. “They do good work with soil samples.”

Dr. Lucas made nearly 100 club visitsin the last year, with an average cost to member
clubs of only $80.

Typical of hisstyle, Dr. Lucas said he enjoyed the chance to see superintendents on
thejob at CGA championships. “Thelong hourstogether give us the chance to talk about
our favorite topic — turfgrass.”

Dr. Lucas has been a real asset to
the CGA’s agronomy program. He
has been with the CGA since 1998.
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